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UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE 
labor Rslatlons Department 

475 L:Enfant Plaza, &N 
Washington, DC 202604100 

M~y 23, 1988 

Mr. William Burrus 
Executive Vice President 
American Postal Workers 

Union, AFL-CIO 
1300 L Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20005-4107 

Dear Mr. Burrus: 

OFFICE OF 
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT 

This letter is in response to your recent inquiry regarding 
mutual swaps and whether it was addressed during the transfer 
memorandum discussions in the 1987 negotiations. 

As you indicated during our recent conversation, the American 
Postal Workers Union takes the position that mutual swaps were 
not addressed during the transfer memorandum discussions in 
the 1987 negotiations, and the U.S. Postal Service agrees with 
that assessment. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please 
contact me on 268-3811. 

... .. ·~ 

Sincerely, 
. ./ .. ·c.· ,- ,j' .. / .. . . : ~ / -- -,,--..... . - . , ... . . ..· . ·: · /, ~ ~ ,. :/- . " 

Anthon:'.f/ J . yegliante 
General Manager 
Program and Policies Division 
Office of Contract Administration 
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